HIAWATHA BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT MINUTES
REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING
May 14, 2012
The Hiawatha Board of Adjustment met in regular session on May 14, 2012. Chairperson Brian Fanton called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. Members present: Brian Fanton, Frank Glaser and David Matthews. Members Absent: Christina Goodman and Sam Sheronick. Staff present: Community Development Director, Mark Powers, Assistant Building Official, Jim Fisher and Code Enforcement Officer, Chad Breidinger.  Guests: Bruce and Kathy Weisbein
Board member, Frank Glaser moved to approve the agenda and the January 9, 2012 minutes, second by David Matthews. Motion carried. 
a.   Public Hearing – to consider a Variance request to the City of Hiawatha, City of Hiawatha Code of Ordinances, Chapter 165.35 City of Hiawatha Off-Street Parking Code, to reduce their required parking requirements for a chiropractic/massage clinic from sixteen (16) off-street parking spaces to fourteen (14) as requested By Belmount Properties LLC for 137 E. Boyson Rd., Hiawatha, IA.
Public hearing opened at 7:03 p.m. for 137 E. Boyson Rd., for the request of a Variance to the City of Hiawatha Off-Street Parking Code, Chapter 165.35 requirement. Bruce and Kathy Weisbein from Belmont Properties were present to represent the variance request.
There were no comments received, verbal or in writing, concerning this variance prior to the meeting. 
Kathy Weisbein stated they are requesting a variance because there are not enough off-street parking spaces to meet Hiawatha code for a chiropractic and message office at her property. She stated that there was already concrete on the sides of the building that would accommodate new parking spaces and that she would also like to add a handicap parking spot on the opposite side of the lot.
Frank Glaser asked about the lot line to the left where two of the proposed parking spaces will be. He wondered if it would be too close and if it would be within city ordinance. Mark Powers indicated that this would still have to go thru Planning and Zoning for approval. Powers also stated that he believed there would be enough space for the additional parking.
Glaser questioned whether there would be enough parking when the street is full and in such situations as heavy snow and traffic. Brian Fanton replied by saying that parking may be light in those situations. Powers stated that Hiawatha City code is considered heavy in comparison to Cedar Rapids and Marion and that it should be fine.
Glaser asked if the city ordinance included on street parking. Powers replied that it does not include on street parking and is why they are asking for the variance. Powers also reminded the board that the on street parking is available to them but is not part of the code.  
When Brian Fanton asked if there were any more questions or comments, Mark powers replied by suggesting that there be conditions applied as in previous approved variances. He suggested that when and if the buildings use is changed, it will revert back to the original parking requirement. This was discussed and agreed upon by the board members.

Public hearing closed at 7:07 p.m.

Board Member, David Matthews presented Docket #002, approving the Variance request to the City of Hiawatha Unified Development Code, Chapter 165.35 as requested by Kathy Weisbein, to reduce the off-street parking from sixteen (16) to fourteen (14) parking spaces for the property located at 137 E. Boyson Rd., Hiawatha, Iowa; with the following condition:

1. If the buildings use changes, it will revert back to the original parking requirement.

Second by Brian Fanton
Roll call vote: 

AYES:  Frank Glaser, Brian Fanton and David Matthews
NAYS:  None

ABSENT: Sam Sheronick and Christina Goodman

Variance Approved w/conditions
Board member, Frank Glaser moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:16 p.m., second by Brian Fanton. Motion carried. 
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